
Week #6 CONSTRUCTION UPDATE
The final water system tie-in on the west end of Walnut 
Street near Starbucks was completed this week. All wa-
terline work now is complete. Connell is replacing 250 
lineal feet of curb and gutter on both sides of Walnut 
Street.

STREET RESTORATION 
In case you hadn’t noticed, the rest of Walnut Street 
is coming out. If you’ve passed the area, you’ve seen 
the old asphalt and concrete being broken out and 
removed. In collaboration with Streets, it was 
determined that a better quality product would be 
achieved by removing all cracked and severely damaged 
concrete in the street and replacing it with new asphalt. 
Utilities work was completed ahead of schedule and 
street restoration continues.

You can expect to receive this update routinely as Utilities work takes place in the Old Town area. We’ll 
update you about progress and issues as they occur. In addition, project managers from Utilities, Connell 
Resources (contractor) and Ditesco Consulting will be on site every day so feel free to flag them down! 
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COORDINATION with other utilities
The re-opening of Walnut Street will not be affected 
by City Stormwater work in the island at the 
intersection of Pine and Walnut streets.

BUSINESSES are advertising
Signage has been placed at all entrances to the 
jobsite noting that Walnut Street is closed but 
businesses are open. Businesses have added their 
signs to the construction fencing.

PARKING COUPONS
If additional parking passes are needed, please 
contact the field project manager (contact informa-
tion below left). Parking Services (Belinda Barnes, 
416-2615, or Liz Messenger, 416-2058) can 
answer your questions related to the parking garages 
or use of the coupons. A limited number of coupons 
will be distributed each month through March. 

WHAT YOU CAN EXPECT NEXT through March
Following Utilities work, the City’s contractor, 
Connell, is stabilizing the road, constructing all 
concrete repairs and will begin laying asphalt in 
February and March. Weather permitting, Walnut 
Street will re-opened by mid-March.

WHO TO CALL and WHERE TO LOOK
• JAY ROSE, Utilities Project Manager
 jmrose@fcgov.com, 970-224-6106

• TIM MCTAGUE, Utilities Project Manager
 tmctague@fcgov.com, 970-310-5980

• MIKE KNOX, Streets Project Manager
 mknox@fcgov.com, 720-935-3994
• Utilities website: fcgov.com/walnut-street-project

Auxiliary aids and services are available for persons with disabilities. V/TDD: 711 
Esta información puede ser traducida, sin costo para usted, 970-212-2900.


